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From the Principal  

 CALENDAR 

NOVEMBER  

Bike Ed 3/4   School 

Prep Transition Session 3  Fri 24 

School Council Dinner Mon 27 

Grade 6 Graduation Dinner  Tue 28 

Swimming  Prep—2 Tue 28 

Music Visit Tue 28 

Swimming Prep—2 Wed 29 

Chess Tournament Thu 30 

DECEMBER  

Grade 6 Big Day Out -Fun Fields Wed 6  

Parent Helpers’ Morning Tea Thur 7 

Meet the Teacher (Prep 2024) Wed 13 

Meet the Teacher (current P-5) Thur 14 

EOY Colour Fun Run/Picnic Fri 15 

Last day for students 

Final assembly-G6 farewell  12.30pm 

Dismissal 1.30pm 

Mon 18 

MUSIC VISIT 
Bairnsdale Secondary College will be doing a 
music tour in our district next Tuesday 28th 
November and we are fortunate that they will be 
performing at KG as part of their tour. 
33 students will perform in a concert band, string 
orchestra, swing band and orchestra. Their 
program will run for around 50 minutes and is 
designed for primary school students.  
The performance will take place at 9:45am on the 
basketball court and any interested parents are 
welcome to attend. 
 
CHESS TOURNAMENT 
Our final Northern Star Chess tournament for 2023 
will take place next Thursday 30th November. 
Registration details are available at the office for 
any students who may be interested in taking part. 
 
2024 PREP TRANSITION PROGRAM 
Our 2024 Prep children finish their class transition 
sessions tomorrow with our ‘meet the buddies’ 
visit. This is always a great event as it marks the 
beginning of the important relationship between the 
Preps and this year’s grade five students. We rely 
on this pairing to help the Preps integrate into life 
at school, particularly life in the school ground. 
They will spend time together next year as the 
preps venture into the playground during recess 
breaks and also in timetabled class sessions. 

We put on a sausage sizzle for the children and 
their parents at the end of this visit. The Preps will 
return for a ‘meet the teacher’ visit at the end of the 
year. 
 
BIKE ED 
Our grade 3/4 bike ed program finished today so 
parents are able to collect these bikes when 
convenient. There are still a couple of P-2 bikes to 
be collected. 
The program has been popular with the children 
and has given us a good base to develop the 
program further in 2024. We hope to finish the 
2024 school year with a bike ride on local bike 
paths finishing with a picnic barbeque. 
 
PARENT HELPERS MORNING TEA THURSDAY 
7TH DECEMBER 
Please don’t forget our Parent Helpers morning tea 
on Thursday December 7th at 11:00am in the Staff 
area of the ALC building. If you have helped in any 
way this year – attending excursions, reading, 
fundraising, assisting with classroom cooking, 
electives, etc. please take the time to let us thank 
you for your valued contribution. We would like to 
have as many parent helpers as possible. 
 
Laurie Murray 
Principal 

CONTACT 

US  

FROM THE FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE 
Mango update 
Due to factors relating to the mango season it is looking likely that mango tray delivery will be the week of 11-
15 December. 
If this causes problems for your ability to pick up please contact the office and we can discuss options such as a 
refund. 

ELTHAM LIONS CLUB VOLUNTEERS 
The Eltham Lions Club is looking for someone to be their secretary, most of the work can be squeezed in amongst all the 
other jobs of life we do. We are a small but very active club and we are always looking for new members from 18 to 118, 
we get to assist everyone from children to senior citizens and everything in between. We roster a couple of hours at our 
events for our members even if the event goes all day, and they are not expected to do everything the club is doing. We 
have our meetings on the first and 3rd Mondays of the month at 7:30 PM. And these are hybrid meetings so you can 
attend online, or be and having a drink and nibbles with the other members at our club 
rooms. For any enquiries please contact. 
Yours sincerely. 
Peter Talbot. 
President of Lions Club of Eltham. 
Phone: 9068 3923. 
Email: elthamlionsclub@gmail.com 
Website: www.elthamlionsclub.com 
Facebook: www.facebook.com/Elthamlionsclub    



Back - Zac, Isaac, Hugo, Kylah, Luke and Sienna 

Front - Bodhi, Lucas, George, Flynn, Riley 






















